NEAS

VOL. 8 NO. 3



LETTER

February 1957

Editor

Jack Livermore

Our Conservation Pledge

I give my pledge as a Canadian to save and faithfully to defend from waste, the natural resourses of my country....its soils and its minerals, its waters, forests and vildlife. I furthermore pledge to obey all fish and game laws.

CLUB ACTIVITIES OF THE MONTH

NOTICE RE DUES

This is an official notice.

According to Assc. by-laws all members whose dues for 1957 are not paid within thirty (30) days of this notice their names will be <u>removed</u> from the membership list.

Sandy Sanders Secretary.

REPORTS

The quarterly meeting of Huron & Erie Zone 6, the Ontario Federation of Anglers and Hunters Inc., was held in the assc. club rooms on Jan. 13 with approximately 70 present.

This was a well conducted and very interesting meeting with much "meat" in the discussions and a list of very well discussed

resolutions, also the appointment of committees for 1957.

The chilli con-carn lunch served by our committee was well enjoyed by delegates and members. We wish to add our thanks to the thanks of all the delegates for a job well done by our committee. Thanks men and a vote of thanks to Mrs. J. Livermore for her help with the cooking. The get-together on Saturday evening Jan. 12 was attended and enjoyed by 32 delegates and members of our assc. Many thanks to Jim Lyttle of O'Keefes Brewery for a nice evening and thanks to Doug. Woodley for the showing of the Film "Seal Island".

Our association's efforts on the lunch and get-together netted the Zone 6 Treasury #38.00 (Thirty-eight dollars) for which the

delegates voted us a very warm vote of thanks.

The Jan. 10 meeting of our assc. was very well attended considering the zero weather. But with out new heating system everyone was good and warm.

Mas. Inovye, 128 Wortley Rd. was elected Sportsman of the Month.

Bert Woodley was presented with his Life Membership Card by our Past President, J. Livermore, who thanked Bert for his long and faithful service to the assc.

Our conservation committee deserves a hearth vote of thanks for during the zero and below eather, they have been out to feed the birds every other day. And reported that they will be able to carry the pheasents and Quail through the rough weather.

The house committee have painted the entrance, kitchen, and cloak room, installed a new coat rack in the cloak room, tiled the floor in the kitchen. Many THANKS men. The members should be proud of their club house.

The Euchre on Jan. 24 was enjoyed by a good turnout of members and friends. The prize winners were as follows: Ladies High-Mrs. Pepper, low-Mrs. Derbyshire, Lone Hands-Mrs. Eggett, Mens High-J. Vandershueys, Low-Walt Derbyshire, Lone Hands-Doug Woodley. There were also two door prizes drawn for.

The dance held January 26, was enjoyed by all who attended, there is always room for more so come one and all to the Valentines Dance.

Men if you have paid your 1957 dues ignore the official notice above. If not how about paying your dues and protect your membership and come with your Ladies to Euchres and Dances and enjoy the club. Which we are so proud of. Please find enclosed membership application that you may use for a Friend, and remember stronger club means a stronger Ontario Federation of Anglers and Hunters, Inc. to put the pressure on the different Ontario Government Departments for us.

- " COME AND DANCE AND DINE WITH YOUR OWN VALENTINE AT THE CLUB'S VALENTINE DANCE."
- " COME ONE AND ALL AND WE'LL HAVE A BALL IN OUR OWN CLUB HOUSE HALL."

The dance will take place on February 16th at 8:30 P.M. There will be a Door Prize and spot dance prizes.

ADMISSION \$1.50 a couple.

ADVANCE TICKETS \$1.00 a couple.

NOT AVAILABLE later than February 14.

Tickets may be obtained from

BILL NEWTON 139A Duchess Avenue, Phone 3-5754 after five o'clock.

JACK LIVERMORE
765 Little Grey Street,
Phone 3-2379.

R.R.#4, London, Phone 2-7022.